
 

Gold Country Branch 95 
2014 Elected Officers 

Big Sir 
Dan Cockcroft ............ 916.933.6462 

Little Sir 
Jay Guertin ............... 916.939.8037 

Secretary 
Tim Herdt ................. 916.939.1405 

Asst. Secretary 
Terry Starkel ............. 916.817.1524 

Treasurer 
Keith Hepler .............. 916.933.7779 

Asst. Treasurer 
Joe Giacomini ............ 916.939.2060 

Directors at Large 
Dennis Callahan ........ 530.620.6908 

Dennis Petersen ......... 916.467.7748 

Bill Stegman .............. 916.351.0899 

Brian Upton............... 916.939.6601 

Bill Yeager................. 916.941.6632 
 

Region II Director 
Ralph Lingis .............. 916.933.5561 

 

Area 31 Governor 
Frank Severn ............. 916.985.7759 

 

Honorary Life Members 
Al Kaiser           Ross Walter 

 

Chairmen 
Attendance .................. George Simko 

Attendance Asst. ....................... Open 

Badges/Raffle ............................ Open 

Bowling ............................ Don Weick 

Bulletin ........................ Jon Jakowatz 

Chaplain ..................... Ray Retallack 

Fishing ......................... John Ramsey 

Golf ............................... Brian Upton 

Asst Golf ................ Dennis Petersen 

Historian ..................................  Open 

Membership & E-mail ...... Mike Mohr 

Photography .............................. Open 

Property .................................... Open 

Publicity ........................... Bill Yeager 

Sunshine ................................... Open 

Travel ........................................ Open 
Webmaster ....................... Al Schmidt 

BIG SIR — Dan Cockcroft 

From my perspective February has always been one of the most interesting 

months of the year. Although most people view it as bleak winter month, I 

look at the calendar and see that February is loaded with optimistic events.  

February brings us Valentine’s Day, both George Washington and Honest 

Abe’s Birthday and for all you baseball fans, Pitcher and Catchers spring 

training reporting day.  February is the time to focus on our sweethearts, 

honor our great Presidents, and look forward to a winning season.  We 

should also look forward to the opportunity to grow our SIR branch and 

meeting new friends.  So, if you know someone who has just retired or is 

looking for an opportunity to meet new friends please invite him to lunch.  
The first one is on us. 

Speaking of baseball the State SIR organization has 40 seats available for 

the Oakland A’s game vs. the Houston Astros on April 20th at $11.00.  If 

you are interested in going either as a group or an individual  please let me 
know. 

- Dan 

LITTLE SIR — Jay Guertin 

Sons In Retirement was founded with the purpose of providing a formal 

lunch get-together for retired men.  Each month, we sit with our friends, 

have lunch, listen to a speaker, enjoy the camaraderie and wonder why we 
never win the drawings. 

We have 100+ members in our chapter.  Our usual luncheon finds 

somewhere from 55-65 members in attendance.  If we took away the badges 

and lined everyone up, how many of the names of the members would you 

know?  Even if you know the member’s name, what do you really know 

about that person?  We have all found in life that the better we know the 

people around us, the greater our understanding, respect and affinity we 
have towards them. 

Today we are going spend some time with each of us getting to know some 

of our members better.  When you leave today, you will be saying to some 

members, Good to Know You, SIR. 

- Jay 

Happy Valentine's Day 
 

 

SONS IN RETIREMENT 
A NON-PROFIT BENEFIT ORGANIZATION FOR 

RETIRED MEN DEVOTED TO THE PROMOTION OF 

INDEPENDENCE AND DIGNITY OF RETIREMENT 

Gold Country Branch 95 - Bulletin 305 - February 2014 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sand Traps 
by Brian Upton, Golf Chair 

SIR Branch 95 Results 
No Tournaments in January 

∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞ 

Q: Where can men over the age 

of 60 find younger, sexy 

women who are interested in 

them? 

A: Try a bookstore under fiction. 

Q: Is it common for 60-plus year 

olds to have problems with 

short term memory storage? 

A: Storing memory is not a 

problem.  Retrieving it is the 

problem. 

Q: As people age, do they sleep 

more soundly? 

A: Yes, but usually in the 

afternoon. 

Q: Where should 60-plus year 

olds look for eye glasses? 

A: On their foreheads. 

Q: What is the most common 

remark made by 60-plus year 

olds when they enter antique 

stores? 

A: "Gosh, I remember these!" 

∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞ 

Fishing - Jolly Hookers 
by John Ramsey, Head Hooker 

The Jolly Hookers fishing club 

meets on the 2nd Friday of the 

month.  Prior to each meeting we 

recruit regional Guides to be our 

guest speakers.  Guides usually 

provide details and their approach 

to the upcoming lake outings. 

For more information about Jolly 

Hookers see or contact John at 

916.933.6340, or see their website. 

www.thejollyhooker.com 

∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞ 

Branch 95 Bulletin Updates 
Please submit March Bulletin updates  

to Jon Jakowatz by  

Sunday, March 2, 2014 

E-mail: SIR95Bulletin@jakowatz.net 

Golf 
Chairman—

Brian 

Upton   
Membership 
chairman—

Gary 

Grann 
Little SIR—

Bill Clark   
 

 Major 

Patrick 

Hudson, of 

Beale Air 

Force Base, 

is the 

speaker for 

today’s 

luncheon. 

He will talk 

about 

Beale's 

upcoming 

Open 

House/Air 

Show and 

possibly an 

overview of 

their role in 

the Global 

War On 

Terrorism 

(unclassified

).   
 

 Major 

Hudson is 

the 2009 

Open 

House/Air 

Show 

Director and 

the 9th 

Reconnaissa

nce Wing 

Engagement 

Team 

Director. 
  

 As of 
right now, our 
March 9, 2009, 
speaker will be 
Mark Curney, 
from the 
Bureau of 
Reclamation.  
His subject will 
be Folsom Dam 
ModificationsS
MILE  

 

Golf 
by Brian Upton 

While no golf events were scheduled 

in January, weather was very mild 

and several golfers scheduled activ-

ities on their own, while a few others 

took to the ski slopes.  During the 

break, Ed Gupton got a hole-in-one 

at Empire Ranch, and Bob 

Hendrickson got a hole-in-one at 

Mather.  Congratulations to both on 

this rare feat!!  We also wish to 

welcome new member John Ashley 
to our group. 

Weather is continuing mild in 

February, and we began our new 

season with about 25 golfers at 

Empire Ranch last Tuesday.  

Tomorrow, February 11, 2014, we 

play at Mather, so check with Dennis 

Petersen today if you wish to join us.  

On Tuesday, February 18, 2014 we 

will visit Wildhawk, then Whitney 

Oaks the following Wednesday, 

February 26, 2014.  Sign-up sheets 
are available at the front door.   

Remember, in February we are offer-

ing one closest-to-the pin award at 

each tournament, but each winner 

can choose two sleeves of Taylor 

Made or Bridgestone golf balls, or 

one of each if you wish. 

Again in February, begin earning 

points to qualify for participation in 

our club championship playoff begin-

ning in September.  Each member 

who earns a minimum 45 playoff 

points between now and the end of 

August will automatically be in-

cluded in the first round qualifying 

tournament at Empire Ranch on 

September 2, 2014. Points will be 

awarded weekly and totaled monthly 
as follows: 

Participating in a tournament: 4 Pts 

4th Place in a tournament: 5 Pts 

3rd Place in a tournament: 6 Pts 

2nd Place in a tournament: 8 Pts 

1st Place in a tournament:     10 Pts 

Our 2014 club champion will be 

awarded cash, one dozen golf balls 

and our club trophy. Who will 

dethrone Gary Grann this year, or 

will he repeat? 

February Birthdays  

Jerry Avallone 

Rich Christensen 

Bob Gilmore 

Fred Keller 

John Ramsey 

Paul Tomlinson 

∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞ 

Welcome New Members! 
by Mike Mohr, Membership Chair 

Larry Smith 

∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞ 

Rain... Rain... Drought? 
Does EID provide  

your water? 
Due to the severity of the 

ongoing drought the 

EID Board of Directors on 

February 4th declared a  

Stage 2 Water Warning 

calling for voluntary 

30% water conservation. 

Visit 

www.EID.org 

for more information and 

drought pictures 

Branch 95 Luncheon Location 
2nd Monday of the Month 

Placerville Elks Lodge 
3821 Quest Ct.,  

Shingle Springs, CA   

Telephone 530.672.9120. 

Happy Hour 11:00 a.m. 

Lunch 12:00 noon 

~ ~ ~ Luncheon Menu ~ ~ ~ 
Today 

~ ~Hungarian Chicken Paprika~ ~ 

Special diet?  

Contact Dan, Jay or your Caller 

SIR Websites 
www.sirinc.org 

www.sirinc.org/sirhappenings/ 

Branch 95 
www.branch95sir.shutterfly.com 


